Minutes May 2010 Meeting
JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors

Date:

May 12, 2010
Time:

9:00AM

Place:

JFK Fitness Center

Attendees:
Erika Alperin



John Burt



Bob Broadhurst



Steve Mills (via phone)


Deborah Osborne



Tom Pendleton



Allen Jokinen (delayed arrival)


Bruce Cohen



Steve Phillips

Absent:
none
Thanks to Deborah Osborne for recording and preparing the minutes of this meeting.

Secretary’s Minutes:  Draft minutes of the April meeting had been reviewed and approved with no adjustments necessary. 
Treasurer’s Reports:  The Treasurer’s financial report was discussed by the Board and the Treasurer. Financials looked good as Steve’s and Bruce’s financial records were in line.  The cash on hand at this time is approximately $63,000.  Our President, Bob Broadhurst, suggested a couple of minor formula adjustments to the spreadsheet so that columns may be equal, reflecting actual figures instead of estimates. 
Bruce’s Fitness Center and Membership Update:  The JFK Fitness Center will have a presence at the annual JFK Health Fair on June 15th.  Bruce and the Board agreed to raffle off two free summer memberships.  The center’s two fitness instructors may also raffle off two free half-hour hour personal training sessions (one each) to attract new membership.  The goal is to bring the membership to 600. 
Bruce will check with Sara about hanging some flyers around the Hurley building to advertise for new member recruitment.  In addition, GSA may allow us to place flyers on the boards at the elevators in the JFK Building.  Steve Mills will pass some flyers to a friend who works for a federal agency not located in the JFK Building as some of these federal employees are looking to join a fitness center.  They were not aware of the JFKFFC.
Equipment:  The new set of dumbbells should arrive mid-June.  A few minor pieces of equipment were discussed.  The half-ball push-up equipment (one-piece), clips for the smaller chains in the weight area, and handles for the bands used on the wall band equipment in the aerobics room.  The latter two items have simply disappeared.
Status of Revisions to By-Laws:  The Board voted to accept the revised By-Laws and these will be posted on the Center’s website.
Status of Staff Contract:  The contract committee will make a few minor adjustments to the document.  Hourly independent contractor costs will remain in the contract.  Insurance issues were discussed and there will be a “Just Cause” clause added in case of an immediate release of an independent contractor.  A final version will be sent to the Board members and a vote will be taken.
New Business: There was some discussion regarding problems with the ancient sound system in the aerobics room.  Bruce will be meeting with Lisa and Sara and will discuss this issue.  Quotes will be obtained for a more modern and efficient sound system.
Elect Board Officers: No vote was necessary on the election of Board officers. The present officers will continue to perform their current duties.
Repairs:  Brooks Range will be hanging the new fan, sealing the hole where the radio used to be under the window, and hanging the new mat rack sometime next week. This work is costing the Center approximately $670.00  The Board voted to accept the quote.

Other:  Next Board Meeting will be held on June 9th at 9:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen

Meeting Agenda for May 12th at 9 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Bruce’s Updates & Membership Report

· Unfinished Business
· Vote to Approve New By-Laws

· New Staff Contract (Discussion & Possible Vote)

· New Business 

· Elect Board Officers

· Announcements

· Next board meeting – June 9th at 9 AM  

